	Sunday 9 January 2022 – 10:30am
(held virtually on Zoom)
Executive Meeting Number 6
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Present – Carrie Boax (President), Ann Murray (Vice President), 
Tom Allan (Secretary), Julie Nicoll (Treasurer), Grant Brown, Lesley Crumlish,  Danny Harrison, Jim Milligan, Murray White and Jim Wishart
Association representatives – Stuart Black (Borders), 
Anne McInnes (Fife Brass Band Festival), Peter Fraser (West of Scotland) and 
Iona McVicar (NYBBS).
In attendance – John Boax (Education Officer), Nigel Martin (Press Officer) and Daniel Beadle (minute taker) 
Apologies – Steven Gray, Damian Martin, Elaine Roxburgh and 
Siobhan Crumlish (NYBBS),
1. Welcome
Carrie wished everyone a happy new year and welcomed everyone to the sixth SBBA Executive meeting of this session. This meeting was the last meeting before the AGM on 30 January.
2. Previous Minutes
The minutes from the fifth SBBA Executive meeting on 24 October 2021 were proposed as accurate by Peter Fraser and seconded by Jim Milligan.
3. Matters Arising
SBBA volunteer hours
Carrie reminded all executive members to send Elaine a note of their volunteer hours for SBBA work by 23 January to allow this to be reported at the AGM.
European Brass Band Association (EBBA)
Correspondence from EBBA regarding subscriptions has been very recently received which will be discussed by the trustees.

A delegates meeting took place on 9 December. Tickets have gone on sale. European Youth Brass Band (EYBB) will now go ahead due to a donation from a Norwegian beneficiary. 3 nominees from Scotland for the EYBB have been put forward.

Finances are being closely monitored for the festival. The venue cost may not be refundable and sponsorship avenues are being explored. Attendance from youth bands may be low. A band from NYBBS (Senior and Reserve players) has tentatively been entered with no financial commitment made to date.
Masterfile
No further correspondence has been received regarding this matter.
4. Finance
Treasurer’s Report
Julie provided an update on the current position of the accounts. 

Income and expenditure from the Scottish Festival of Brass is still being finalised with the final invoice from Perth Concert Hall still to be received. Hard copy programmes for future events to be reviewed and discussed.
Creative Scotland funding update
John, Paul Wood and Morag McDonald from Creative Scotland met in December to discuss our application for funding commencing in 1 April 2022.  
In the application for 2022-23 includes funding for digital resources.
A completion report has been submitted to allow funding to be released from Creative Scotland for the 2019-20 funding.

Funding is still available via area associations for any workshops that bands are planning.

Geneva

Geneva have been restructuring over the past few years with a new board in place since 2020. Discussions have been started regarding potential collaboration opportunities Geneva and SBBA to improve publicity and increase audiences.
Banking signatories update
This additional signatory for the RBS account has almost been added to the account.
Funding working group update
A meeting will take place after the AGM.
5. Communication
Press and Publicity
Nigel has published the following stories on the website in November and December 2021:
1. Jim Martin obituary

2. Borders entertainment contest preview

3. YouTube video promotion for NYBBS registration Planning for Make Music Day 2022

4. Borders entertainment contest results

5. Paul Dornan obituary

6. Notice of AGM and Learning Festival to be held on 30 January

7. John Wallace awarded The Queen’s Medal for Music

8. Scottish Festival of Brass line-up

9. Selkirk Silver on lookout for new conductor

10. Covid and climate couldn’t kibosh SFoB

11. Registration open for Scottish Brass Learning Conference

12. SFoB Open and Challenge results

13. Photo montage of Scottish Challenge prize winners

14. Publish second set of photos from Scottish Festival of Brass

15. Jan Mcdougall obituary

16. Launch of SBBA Speaks podcast

17. Larry Blair celebrates 50 years with Dalkeith and Monktonhall

18. Renfrew Burgh look to borrow set of timps for Scottish

19. Peebles Burgh seeking new MD

20. Selkirk Silver on lookout for new conductor

21. Scottish contenders on shortlist for 4BR 2021 awards

Nigel has also worked on the following SBBA press releases:
1. Borders entertainment contest preview

2. YouTube video promotion for NYBBS registration

3. Borders entertainment contest results

4. NYBBS summer course registration open (to Creative Scotland)

5. Notice of AGM and Learning Festival to be held on 30 January

6. Scottish Festival of Brass line-up

7. Scottish Festival of Brass report (to Brass Band World and All4Brass)

8. Launch of SBBA Speaks podcast

9. Larry Blair’s SBBA long service award

Nigel has also redesigned the Child Protection ‘Golden Rules’ booklet.

Nigel also worked on the design, typesetting and layout of SFoB programme – liaised with Peter Fraser, John Boax, Carrie Boax, Tom Allan, Julie Nicoll and Ann Murray on content and liaised with advertisers on ad design requirements.

A new article has been prepared for the second mental health and wellbeing workshop for comment / approval by Damian Martin and John Boax

This month press releases to promote the AGM and Learning Festival will be prepared.
Nigel will be working on publicity for the Scottish Championships and the funding available for start up bands.

Social media and sub-committee 
The videos of performances from the Scottish Festival of Brass has been prepared and will be shared to band secretaries shortly.
Post meeting note: Band secretaries have received links to the performances. See - https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6190/contest-performance-recordings-from-the-scottish-festival-of-brass-sent-to-band-secretaries 
The committee are looking into how best to provide footage to bands from performances at the Scottish Championships and the Scottish Festival of Brass moving forward. A ‘digital’ policy will be required to cover this.
A meeting of the sub-committee will be organised after the AGM and it has been identified that more volunteers will be required when SBBA are live streaming events.
Correspondence
· Numerous emails of thanks following the Scottish Festival of Brass
· Minutes from the Kapitol Forum
· Old Time Sailors choir promotional email
· Request from Clackmannan to dedicate a trophy in memory of Paul Dornan. (This has been approved)
· St Boswell Concert Band – regarding their premises
· Correspondence from EBBA inviting the cooperation band to European Championships
· Making Music Day is taking place on 21 June 2022
· Scottish Government – confirming no changes to covid guidelines.
Post meeting note: See SBBA covid update published on 18 January 2022 - https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6186/sbba-welcomes-lifting-of-omicron-restrictions 
6. Education
Child Protection update
Version 2 of the Child Protection Golden Rules booklet will be distributed to all bands by the end of January.
Sub committee report
This group will meet after the AGM.

Education Officer’s report
SBBA will look to provide an update to bands following the Scottish Government covid update on 11 January.
John also provided the following updates on his work since the last executive meeting:

· Worked with James McGoldrick on the preparation for the Scottish Festival of Brass. Sent James sound files for youth band performances. Sent information to HITS about the proposed workshop by Chris Fower on “pBuzz”. Contacted David MacLuskey from Perth and Kinross Education to promote the “pBuzz” session to children in Perth and Kinross schools. 
· Produced tickets for the Festival of Brass and emailed all parents and supporters of the NYBBS Children’s band who wished to purchase tickets. Thank you to Coalburn Bronze Band for opening the Scottish Festival of Brass.
· Produced seating and percussion plans for the competing bands at the Scottish Open.

· Supported Iona McVicar and Laura Carter for their 1st SBBA Speaks! Podcast which went live on 4th December. 

· Received emails from parents asking about the NYBBS 2022 Summer course.
· Contacted 3 young brass players to be nominated for a place in the European Youth Brass Band which will be held in Birmingham 28th April – 1st May 2022. John is also in communication with the EBBA secretary about a youth band taking part in the European Youth Band Contest.

· Organising the Learning Festival workshop sessions and have now signed up 3 sessions. Eventbrite ticketing link will be set up.

· Nigel Durno has now purchased 2 Eb Basses which will be awarded to 2 young tuba players as part of the Just Music Tuba Foundation. Nigel and John are working together to find suitable candidates.

· Worked on the latest Creative Scotland YMI grant with Paul Wood.

Iona McVicar joined the meeting to update on the podcast and herself and Laura Carter have been working on. 115 listeners have tuned into the first two episodes and episodes will be monthly going forward. They hope to reach as many young brass players and will cover a wide range of topics and make information more accessible to players in Scottish bands. 
Nigel to support the promotion of the podcast moving forward and share with banding media too. Wider promotion by the area associations is also to be encouraged. The podcast could also be promoted at the AGM.

Wellbeing
It has not been possible to arrange a second workshop for those band representatives who weren’t able to make the first workshop in 2020. This will be picked up by the new committee post AGM. 
7. Membership and registration
Registration system development
Correspondence from bands has been received following the update of the rules by the British Band Players.

SBBA rules are different and there are no current plans to change our rules, this was agreed by the executive committee. It was also noted Kapiotl’s rules are also different from British Band Players.
It was proposed that any changes that SBBA were to make to any registration rules due to covid would require to be reviewed at least annually. The frequency of the review of any changed rules would be dependant on the rule introduced.

The membership and registration committee will meet after the Scottish Government updates on 11 January to discuss ‘what if’ scenarios for the Scottish Championships.
8. Events
2022 Easter NYBBS Course 
Face to face course planned to take place (11-14 April) with a view to preparing the band’s performance for European Youth Brass Championships. Some funding has been secured from Creative Scotland for the Easter course. Finances been reviewed to determine if this course can be fully funded 
2022 Summer NYBBS Course 
79 registrations have been received so far.

Members are encouraged to apply for grants to cover their course fees which may be available in their local area.

2021 and 2022 Scottish Festivals of Brass
Really positive feedback received from the November 2021 event. The following dates have been booked for 2022:
· Saturday 19 November
Scottish Challenge

· Saturday 26 November
Scottish Youth Brass Band Championships (AM)




Scottish Open (PM)
· Sunday  27 November
Scottish Youth Brass Band Championships

2022 AGM

To be held virtually on Sunday 30 January. Invitations will be issued via Eventbrite.
A video to commemorate those who are sadly no longer with us to be created and will be shared at the AGM. 

Post meeting note: Band secretaries were emailed on 10 January and asked to respond by 21 January.
2022 Scottish Championships
Dates booked at Perth Concert Hall:
· Saturday 12 March – Sections 3, 2 and 1
· Sunday 13 March – Sections 4, 4b and Championship
Peter is finalising adjudicator bookings for the championships.

Post meeting note: Helen Douthwaite-Teasdale, John Doyle, Sandy Smith and Sheona Wade have been booked as adjudicators. See - https://www.sbba.org.uk/news/6185/adjudicators-announced-for-the-2022-scottish-championships 
Trustees to meet after Scottish Government update on 11 January and prior to the AGM to discuss different aspects that will need to be considered for the Scottish Championships (ie band gradings if a band can’t play due to the volume of covid cases). Proposals from the trustees meeting will then be shared electronically with the executive members as soon as possible.
It is hope that SBBA can build on experience from working with the Perth Concert Hall in November at the Scottish Festival of Brass.
Trophies and banners will require to be arranged asap for the Scottish Championships.

2022 Solo and Ensembles

Area qualifiers may need to accept online entries and the finals may also need to consider this option for those that don’t feel comfortable performing in person. 
Finals have been booked for 26 and 27 March and will be organised by the Events committee. 
9. Area Associations Update
South West (Jim Milligan)
· Member bands performed at range of events before Christmas (concerts and carolling) prior to further restrictions being put in place.
· Rehearsals are re-commencing for bands.

· Solo and Ensembles to take place on 12 February.

· Annan Town Band are recruiting for a resident conductor.

West of Scotland (Lesley Crumlish)

· Solo and Ensembles booked for 5 February at Paisley Salvation Army and details have been circulated to all youth band secretaries. 
· Some bands are having to re-locate as their current venues can’t accommodate 1 metre distancing.

East of Scotland 
· No update.
Fife (Danny Harrison)

· Attended Dysart’s Christmas concert on behalf of SBBA.
· Some bands performed Christmas and carolling concerts.
· Future meeting to be arranged with the head of instrumental services in Fife.
· Wasn’t possible due for the Fife Charities contest to take place due to lack of entries.

· Meeting to be held to discuss the solo and ensembles.  
Fife Brass Band Festival (Anne McInnes)

· Due to take place on Saturday 23 April.
· Entry forms have been sent to band secretaries.
Northern Counties (Jim Wishart)

· AGM had been postponed and will take place on Sunday 16 January.
· Solo and Ensemble contest adjudicated by Caroline Farren taking place on 6 February.
Borders (Stuart Black)
· Borders Entertainment Contest received very good feedback.
· Member bands had to cancel Christmas concerts. Some bands decided to perform outdoor concerts and carolling instead.

· Solo and Ensemble contest due to take place on 5 February, adjudicated by Gareth Bowman.

· Workshop to take place on 27 March

· Bands have started fundraising for NYBBS attendees in hope to encourage more players to participate.

· David Robb has been appointed as the new conductor at Peebles.

· Positive feedback received from the parents of members of the NYBBS Children Band who performed at the Scottish Festival of Brass. 

10. Premises
Cataloguing of instruments is ongoing.
Correspondence has been received from the Clutha Trust thanking SBBA for their donation.

11. AOCB
Life Membership

One application has been received and the trustees have approved this.

Alterations to the constitution

Proposed amendments were approved by the executive and will be circulated to member bands. 
PPL PRS

Members are encouraged to check invoices and check if they eligible for any refunds since many band were not able to perform as often in 2021 compared to previous years.
Date of next meeting
The last meeting of this executive prior to the 2022 AGM. Tom to circulate a draft list of proposed executive meetings for 2022. 
[image: image1.jpg]